
 

 

May 12, 2015 

 

 

The Honorable Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr. 

President of the Senate  

H–107 State House  

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Dear Mr. President: 

 

In accordance with Article II, Section 17 of the Maryland Constitution, today I have 

vetoed Senate Bill 671 – Motor Vehicle Administration – Commercial Driver’s License 

– Program for Veterans and Service Members (Troops to Trucks). 

 

This bill requires the Motor Vehicle Administration to establish a program to assist 

veterans and members of the military transitioning out of military service to obtain 

a commercial driver’s license. The bill also requires the Administration, as part of the 

program, to waive a specified skills test for specified program participants and 

coordinate and consult with specified entities to explore the feasibility of providing a 

commercial driver’s license training course on military bases in the State. 

 

House Bill 846, which was passed by the General Assembly and signed by me, 

accomplishes the same purpose.  Therefore, it is not necessary for me to sign Senate 

Bill 671. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Governor Lawrence J. Hogan, Jr.  

 

 

 




